Edison State College                   
School of Nursing
Meeting: School of Nursing Duty Days Fall 2011
Date and Time: August 19, 2011 @ Noon
Location:  AA-177—Meeting Room
In attendance:  Kyle Fairchild, Mary Pasquinelli, Deborah Ebaugh, Cheryl Turton, Pamela Sanford, Kathleen Clark, Marilyn Herlin, Cassandra Duffus, Kathleen Lanigan, Jenneine Lambert, Marti Jenner, Suzanne Wells, Julie Strasser, Monique Findley, Rhonda Johnson, Susan Wilson, Patricia Burgess Zebrook, Patricia Arcidiacono, Bobby Holbrook, Denise McNulty, Debra Weeks, Nancy Whann, Nora Stadelmann, Andrea Storrie, Susan Holland, Margaret Kruger, Cathy Bogar, Gayle Wetzel
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME

	
	
	

	 Call to Order
	The meeting was called to order by Dr. McNulty, Assoc. Dir of RN to BSN.  Lunch was also provided.  
	

	Welcome & Introductions
	Dr. McNulty welcomed everyone and asked that all in attendance introduce themselves.

	All in attendance introduced themselves to the group.

	Dr. McNulty’s experience at ESC and RN to BSN Accreditation and Program update
	Dr. McNulty shared her experience since coming to Edison State College in March, 2011. She submitted a 90 day assessment to Edison Administration of her experience and of the RN to BSN Program. The assessment outlined areas that need improvement as well as an action plan for improvement.
Dr. McNulty believes that miscommunication may have occurred in the past regarding the accreditation status of the RN to BSN Program. 

	Dr. McNulty has had six different ‘bosses’ since started at Edison in March 2011.  It has been a tremendous turnover.
Dr. McNulty strongly feels that both Edison staff and students have an obligation to ask questions and seek out information regarding accreditation. Edison is regionally accredited by SACS. The AD Nursing Program is nationally accredited by NLNAC. The RN to BSN Program is applying for Candidacy through NLNAC.

	Letters from Dr. Atkins and Dean Zimmerman.
	Letters will be sent to graduates of the BSN Program, current BSN students, and to Florida Colleges with an update and clarification re: BSN program accreditation.
	It has been reported that students are seeking guidance on this issue.

	Dr. McNulty’s observation of three groups of students
	1. Students who desire to complete their studies for a BSN Degree and who may have no aspiration to continue on with their education.

2. Students who have determined that they will delay their graduation until the BSN Program receives full accreditation.

3. Students who want to graduate in December, 2011 and to pursue studies in a master’s program.
	

	Additional Support Staff to assist with Accreditation preparation
	Nancy Whann’s contract has been extended to help with the BSN Accreditation process and to provide clerical support
	

	Susan Holland—RN Accreditation Update 
	In the accreditation process of 2009, some deficiencies were cited and corrections are due by Jan. Goal was to have it corrected by June 1, 2011
Prof. Holland feels the RN Program is on the right track and everything is going well.  Once the deficiencies have been corrected the Accreditation will be valid until 2017


	Dr. Lewis and Dixie Scelsi, prior to this time, started the process.

Susan Holland took on the task to coordinate the needed updated data.

The RN staff  have been doing the right things, but the data has not been collected. What has been done this summer, will need to be repeated for the next graduating class.

	The meeting was adjourned at 1pm and the group separated into two groups – ADN and BSN Workshops
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